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Allonby Parish Council

	Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 21st February 2023

	Attendance
Councillors: Chair: Karen Yarney (KY), Deputy Chair: Alan Jones (AJ)  Pam Jones (PJ) Nikki Wingfield (NW)  
3 members of the public
	Action/ Decision

	1.  Apologies:  Guy Browes (GB) Susan Anderson (SA) Jamie Hanley (JH)
	Cllr AJ to contact building owner.
SA to work with Rose Harper to support application.

	2.  Declarations of Interest: None
	

	3.  Minutes: Agreed 
	

	4. Public Question Time: 

Beck  update – Flood and coastal management representative is Neil.  There are 16 volunteers on the list for dealing with any future problems.  The parish council have paid the £968 for the licence although this will still take some time to sort It is possible that structural changes/ improvements can still be made. When the licence is issued there will be some restrictions but Neil will respond if and when there are questions.  The sides of the Beck have recently been cut.  EA (Environment Agency) is keeping an eye on the beck levels and see the old course as a ‘safety valve’. Some uncertainty how this is working but with recent rain levels being diminished this seems to be OK.  
 A member of the public posed a question asked if the PC could do anything about the mess at the end of Garden Lane.  Although this is not the responsibility of the PC Cllr AJ will contact the owner to ask the builder to clear up the mess.

A representative of the Village Hall Committee asked for paperwork for a new door for the village hall be submitted by the PC as it would cut the costs by 50% 


	

	5. Progress reports for information


	

	a. Clerk – 
Play Park

Report forwarded to Simon Ringrose and he is going to get back to us with his thoughts about what needs doing and a schedule of work.  Playdale sent us a weekly checklist and a three-monthly operational checklist.  This is the one we have to keep a written record of.  The weekly check can be done by anyone.  The three-monthly check needs to be someone like Simon Ringrose, but it doesn’t need to be anyone ‘qualified’.  It is my suggestion that we ask Simon to do a check every three months and report back to the council. We need to decide who is going to do the weekly check.  It can be a councillor or I am happy to take it on as one of my duties.  

May Elections/ New Councillors

We have had one enquiry about how to become a councillor but no follow up application sadly.  It is highly likely that we won’t have to hold elections in May but I am going to a briefing about the process in Workington on 28th February.  
Lighting 

Allerdale have been and repaired all the lighting that I reported as faulty some time ago.  The one by the toilet black is still not working but that might be because of the power issues to the toilet block. 

Bridge

The wooden bridge at the north of the village has also been repaired by Allerdale.

Tivoli and Grass Cutting

Tivoli have written to say they are increasing their prices for 2023 by 14% putting the  annual cost of cutting up to £1755.60 from £1540.00.  They have requested confirmation that we accept the new price.  I have had an approach from another contractor who has been for a site visit and is getting back to me with a price for all the cutting in the village.

Coastal Path Celebration Event

Claire Green has been in touch and is in Allonby on Thursday 9th March.  She is suggesting meeting up at around 2pm if anyone is available.  I need to let her know. Apparently there maybe some funding available to put on an event.

Email Issues

With regard to our emails not getting through to some email addresses and being ‘quarantined’ I received a response from Martin Bell saying this;

I have spoken to Heart and they alerted me that the domain name was missing an SPF record in the DNS zone. They have added their default one for which should resolve this issue. They have advised to change password which I will do.

I have no idea what this means but it appears to have worked.

Toilet Block

Still waiting to hear back from United Utilities/WaterPlus about the revised bill.

We need to let Louise know if we still require her to clean the toilet block this summer.

The Beck

The license has now been applied for and a cheque sent to the Environment Agency. See also above
West Cumbria Funding Fair

Please see the attached flyer and let me know if anyone would like to attend.
	SA to ask Simon to do operational checks every three months and to do weekly visual inspection.

See future agenda items below.



	b. Emergency Planning – PJ
Volunteers have all been contacted

	SA to invite all volunteers to a meeting prior to the next PC meeting on 21st March

	c. Speed Signs – PJ
Nothing to update
	

	d. Planned Powercuts KY
No further information. 
	

	6. District and County Councillors reports
	None

	7. Playground 
The report has been distributed to all councillors and the playground has reopened. Cllr NW has measured out an accessible path through the park and is getting a quote for the work. Cllr AJ has patted down 150 mole hills and filled in many rabbit scrapes. Cllr PJ to ask the church’s mole catcher to take a look and give an opinion/quote. It was agreed to ask Simon Ringrose to lay turf in the goal mouths.  There is a sponsor who has offered to fund a piece of equipment, probably the swings up to a total of £5000.  Cllr NW suggested we contact local businesses about contributing towards the playpark.

	Cllr NW to get a quote for path.
Cllr PJ to contact mole catcher.

Cllr AJ to liaise with sponsor

SA to ask Simon to turf the goal mouth and carry out operational checks every three months.

	8. Coronation of King Charles 3rd The village hall are planning a ‘chip in’ type of afternoon tea and to show the coronation on the big screen. Possible suggestions for a commemorative item were mugs, key rings or a coin upto a budget of £150 
	SA to cost mugs, keyrings and commemorative coins.

	9. Coastal Path Celebration – See also clerks report It was unclear how the PC could be involved other than giving time to the event.
	SA to contact Claire Green

	10. Disabled Access to the toilet block and disabled parking spaces. 
Nothing has been received from Allerdale.  Cllr NW will contact District Cllr Tony Markley to aske what has happened to the funding we were promised.  

Suggestion that we approach local businesses to support funding
	Cllr NW to contact Tony Markley
Add to next agenda.

	11. Car Parks Cllr JH had to give his apologies but NW agreed to add the state of the carparks to her email to Tony Markley
	As above

	12. Toilet Block Summer Opening
Cllr AJ has been opening the disabled toilets and cleaning on a daily basis for the duration of half term.  A decision was taking to keep the toilet block closed until Easter.
	Toilet block to remain closed until Easter

	13. Planning – None received
	

	14. Finance  - Agreed
	

	15.  Correspondence for information Chris Shaw is retiring
	

	16. Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda:
To co-opt Steve Collier to the council after receiving an application from him at the meeting.

Beck cutting – do the council still wish the beck to be cut in the village
	

	Date of next meeting: 21st March 2023 at 7.30 (With a pre-meeting at 7.00 for volunteers.
	

	Meeting closed: 8.45pm
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